
 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

January 13, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification 

that we received confirmation January 4th that one staff member tested positive for COVID-19, which brings our 

total number of confirmed positive cases to 77 (48 residents and 33 staff members). Since the onset of this 

pandemic, we have administered over 300 tests. We have had 31 staff members to return to work and 41 residents 

have recovered. 

 

Per DHEC regulation, we are testing all staff members twice per week, which began on September 3rd, and will 

continue until Lancaster county is under 10% positive.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

January 18, 2021 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases in the last 24 hours: 3 

 

New onset of respiratory symptoms?   YES 
Have three or more residents and/or staff experienced  

a new onset of respiratory symptoms in the last 72 hours?  

 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 803-285-7907.  



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

January 21, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification 

that we received confirmation January 18 that three staff members tested positive for COVID-19, which brings 

our total number of confirmed positive cases to 80 (48 residents and 36 staff members). Since the onset of this 

pandemic, we have administered over 300 tests. We have had 31 staff members to return to work and 41 residents 

have recovered. 

 

Per DHEC regulation, we are testing all staff members twice per week, which began on September 3rd, and will 

continue until Lancaster county is under 10% positive.  

 

On December 29th the first step of the vaccine was administered by the Walgreens Pharmacist. 89 residents and 

19 staff received the vaccine. The second step is scheduled to be administered on January 26th.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

January 28, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification 

that we received confirmation January 28 that one staff member tested positive for COVID-19, which brings our 

total number of confirmed positive cases to 81 (48 residents and 37 staff members). Since the onset of this 

pandemic, we have administered over 300 tests. We have had 33 staff members to return to work and 41 residents 

have recovered. 

 

Per DHEC regulation, we are testing all staff members twice per week, which began on September 3rd, and will 

continue until Lancaster county is under 10% positive.  

 

On December 29th the first step of the vaccine was administered by the Walgreens Pharmacist. 89 residents and 

19 staff received the vaccine. Walgreens returned on January 26th to administer the second step to those who 

already received the first step and administered the first step to residents and staff who did not receive it during 

the first clinic.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

January 29, 2021 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases in the last 24 hours: 2 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 803-285-7907.  



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

January 8, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification 

that we received confirmation January 4th that one staff member tested positive for COVID-19, which brings our 

total number of confirmed positive cases to 77 (48 residents and 32 staff members). Since the onset of this 

pandemic, we have administered over 300 tests. We have had 31 staff members to return to work and 41 residents 

have recovered. 

 

Per DHEC regulation, we are testing all staff members twice per week, which began on September 3rd, and will 

continue until Lancaster county is under 10% positive.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

February 12, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification 

that we received confirmation February 1 that three staff members tested positive for COVID-19, which brings 

our total number of confirmed positive cases to 81 (48 residents and 40 staff members). Since the onset of this 

pandemic, we have administered over 300 tests. We have had 37 staff members to return to work and 41 residents 

have recovered. 

 

Per DHEC regulation, we are testing all staff members twice per week, which began on September 3rd, and will 

continue until Lancaster county is under 10% positive.  

 

On December 29th the first step of the vaccine was administered by the Walgreens Pharmacist. 89 residents and 

19 staff received the vaccine. Walgreens returned on January 26th to administer the second step to those who 

already received the first step and administered the first step to residents and staff who did not receive it during 

the first clinic.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

February 19, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility. Our total number 

of confirmed positive cases are 88 (48 residents and 40 staff members). Since the onset of this pandemic, we have 

administered over 300 tests. We have had 39 staff members to return to work and 41 residents have recovered. 

 

Per DHEC regulation, we are testing all staff members twice per week, which began on September 3rd, and will 

continue until Lancaster county is under 10% positive.  

 

On December 29th the first step of the vaccine was administered by the Walgreens Pharmacist. 89 residents and 

19 staff received the vaccine. Walgreens returned on January 26th to administer the second step to those who 

already received the first step and administered the first step to residents and staff who did not receive it during 

the first clinic. Our final clinic will be held on February 23rd.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

February 24, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility. Our total number 

of confirmed positive cases are 88 (48 residents and 40 staff members). Since the onset of this pandemic, we have 

administered over 300 tests. We have had 39 staff members to return to work and 41 residents have recovered. 

 

Per DHEC regulation, we are testing all staff members twice per week, which began on September 3rd, and will 

continue until Lancaster county is under 10% positive.  

 

On December 29th the first step of the vaccine was administered by the Walgreens Pharmacist. 89 residents and 

19 staff received the vaccine. Walgreens returned on January 26th to administer the second step to those who 

already received the first step and administered the first step to residents and staff who did not receive it during 

the first clinic. Our final clinic was held on February 23rd.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

February 3, 2021 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases in the last 24 hours: 3 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 803-285-7907.  



 
 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

March 12, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

It is hard to believe that it has been one year since COVID-19 changed all of our lives so drastically. From being 

forced to restrict visitors and change the way our residents communicate with their loved ones to making changes 

in our infection prevention and control practices, everything we have done and continue to do is an effort to keep 

our staff and residents safe.  We want to thank our staff for their unwavering dedication to our residents and we 

want to thank our families for their continued support and patience as we continue to navigate this pandemic.  

 

As always, our goal is to be transparent and provide you with weekly updates on the status of COVID-19 in our 

facility, including the current number of positive cases in our facility, how many confirmed cases of COVID-19 

we have had since the beginning of this pandemic and our visitation status.  

 

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic:  

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case:  

2/1/2021 

 

VISITATION STATUS 

We are currently making appointments for visitation through our Social Services department. During your visit 

you must wear a mask and maintain a distance of six feet.  

 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803.-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

March 26, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

March 30, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

March 30, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

March 9, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility. Our total number 

of confirmed positive cases are 88 (48 residents and 40 staff members). Since the onset of this pandemic, we have 

administered over 300 tests. We have had 40 staff members to return to work and 41 residents have recovered. 

 

Per DHEC regulation, we are testing all staff members twice per week, which began on September 3rd, and will 

continue until Lancaster county is under 10% positive.  

 

On December 29th the first step of the vaccine was administered by the Walgreens Pharmacist. 89 residents and 

19 staff received the vaccine. Walgreens returned on January 26th to administer the second step to those who 

already received the first step and administered the first step to residents and staff who did not receive it during 

the first clinic. Our final clinic was held on February 23rd.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

April 15, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

April 21, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

April 29, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

May 6, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

May 13, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

May 20, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

May 26, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

June 4, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

June 10, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

June 23, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

July 2, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

July 19, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.   

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

July 29, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update on the status of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

Please note that beginning August 1, 2021 we will no longer be posting weekly updates on our website.  We 

will, however, continue to notify you through our website of any changes in visitation procedures and if we 

receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility. We will reach out to you individually if your loved 

one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19.  

 

Total Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Since the Onset of the Pandemic: 

Staff: 40 

Residents: 48 

Total Number: 88 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed COVID-19 Case: 

2/1/2021 

 

Visitation Status:  

We are now setting up indoor visitation for the residents and you may contact our Social Services Department for 

more information. 

 

Facility Safety Precautions: 

We continue to practice the enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such 

as only essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness 

prior to entering. Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. 

Staff is frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently 

wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if 

they have symptoms of illness.  

 

Thank you for your support throughout this pandemic, and as always, if you have any questions or concerns please 

contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 
 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



 
 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASE 

 

August 9, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We currently 

have a total of 1 staff member with COVID-19 at our facility. We are working very hard to prevent the spread of 

infection and following all of the recommendations of our federal and local health officials.  
 

At this time, we are suspending visitation until all staff members and residents are tested.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jeff Skinner 

 

Jeff Skinner 

Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

August 12, 2021 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases today: 2  

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. If you have 

any questions or concerns about this notification, please feel free to contact us 

directly. 



 

August 13, 2021 

 

To Our Valued Residents, Families and Representatives: 

 

We want to inform you that Lancaster Health and Rehabilitation received confirmation today that 

9 residents and 1staff tested positive for COVID-19.  

While we recognize there is a resurgence in cases nationwide, we are nonetheless disappointed 

that COVID-19 has returned to our facility.  We are, however, not discouraged as we know we 

have the tools and knowledge to stop the spread of this virus and we are following the 

recommendations of our federal, state and local health officials. 

 

During this outbreak period we will test staff twice weekly all residents will be tested again at the 

beginning of the week and as needed and if/when symptoms arise.   

 

Until we are cleared from the outbreak, visitation will be on hold until further notice. Please call 

us if you have any questions or would like to set up communications with your loved ones. 

 

As a reminder, only essential personnel are permitted inside the facility and they are screened for 

signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering the building, all residents are continually 

monitored, Housekeeping is performing regular deep cleanings of the facility, staff receives 

education and wears personal protective equipment (PPE) as recommended by the CDC, group 

activities have been suspended and staff is providing individual activities for residents, we are 

implementing isolation protocols as required, and we encourage staff to practice social distancing 

and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in 

the community. 

 

We will continue to post updates on our website (www.lancasternursingcenter.com) as they 

become available. Also, we encourage you to visit the CDC website (www.cdc.gov) to learn more 

about COVID-19 and how you can help protect yourself and others against the spread of this virus.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

Jeffrey Skinner 

Jeffrey Skinner 
Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

August 16, 2021 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases today: 8 

 

 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility.  If you have 

any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact feel free to contact 

us directly.  



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

August 17, 2021 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases today: 4 

 

 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility.  If you have 

any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact feel free to contact 

us directly.  



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

8/18/21 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases: 11 

 

New onset of respiratory symptoms?   Yes 
Have three or more residents and/or staff experienced  

a new onset of respiratory symptoms in the last 72 hours?  

 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 803-285-7907.  



 

August 20, 2021 

 

To Our Valued Residents, Families and Representatives: 

 

We want to inform you that Lancaster Health and Rehabilitation have had 14 staff and 26 residents 

test positive since August 9, 2021.  

While we recognize there is a resurgence in cases nationwide, we are nonetheless disappointed 

that COVID-19 has returned to our facility.  We are, however, not discouraged as we know we 

have the tools and knowledge to stop the spread of this virus and we are following the 

recommendations of our federal, state and local health officials. 

 

During this outbreak period we will test twice weekly for staff and all resident will be tested again 

the beginning of the week and as needed and if/when symptoms arise.   

 

Until we are cleared from the outbreak, visitation will be on hold until further notice.  

 

As a reminder, only essential personnel are permitted inside the facility and they are screened for 

signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering the building, all residents are continually 

monitored, Housekeeping is performing regular deep cleanings of the facility, staff receives 

education and wears personal protective equipment (PPE) as recommended by the CDC, group 

activities have been suspended and staff is providing individual activities for residents, we are 

implementing isolation protocols as required, and we encourage staff to practice social distancing 

and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in 

the community. 

 

We will continue to post updates on our website (www.lancasternursingcenter.com) as they 

become available. Also, we encourage you to visit the CDC website (www.cdc.gov) to learn more 

about COVID-19 and how you can help protect yourself and others against the spread of this virus.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us directly at 803-285-7907. 

 

Sincerely,  

Jeffrey Skinner 

Jeffrey Skinner 



Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

August 20, 2021 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases today:  

8/19/21 - 2 

 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility.  If you have 

any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact feel free to contact 

us directly.  



 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

September 22, 2021 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our update on the status of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

Please note that beginning August 1, 2021 we will no longer be posting weekly updates on our website.  We 

will, however, continue to notify you through our website of any changes in visitation procedures and if we 

receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility. We will reach out to you individually if your loved 

one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19.  

 

Number of Confirmed COVID-19 Cases Currently in the Facility  

Staff: 8 

Residents: 2 

 

We had one new staff member test positive in our bi- weekly screening on September 21. The individual has been 

removed from the facility schedule to follow up with his/her primary care provider and to self-isolate per protocol 

procedures. Nursing completed screening of all the facility residents and every resident tested was negative  

 

Due to this new employee positive case , Nursing will continue to re-screen every resident at the facility weekly 

for an additional two weeks as a follow up measure through October 12 ,2021. 

 

 All employees will remain on a twice weekly screening schedule regardless of their vaccination status.  

 

 

Date of Last Newly Confirmed Resident COVID-19 Case:  

September 14 ,2021 

 

Visitation Status:  

The positivity rate in Washoe county has risen to 21.3 %.  

 

We have placed our normal visitation schedule on hold. 

 

We will provide for a compassionate care visit on a case by case basis. 

 

 You can contact our Receptionist at 775- 829-7220 to schedule  a compassionate care visit. If you have any 

questions or concerns about facility visitation please call the facility and ask to speak with me.  

 

We will keep you updated if the positivity rate in Washoe County or other factors necessitate other infection 

prevention practices that impact on visitation. 

 

Facility Safety Precautions: 

We continue to practice the enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such 

as only essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness 

prior to entering. Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. 

Staff is frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently 

wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if 

they have symptoms of illness.  



 

Thank you for your support throughout this pandemic, and as always, if you have any questions or concerns please 

contact us directly at 775-829-7220. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ellen Kelly  
Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

September 23, 2021 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases today: 1 

 

 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. If you have 

any questions or concerns about this notification, please feel free to contact us 

directly.  
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